
Bay Music Boosters Meeting  May 4, 2016 

Pat Murphy, President 

Susan Evans, V.P. 

Carole Lynn Stradtman, Treasurer 

Iris McDonald, Corresponding Secretary 

Julie Harms, Recording Secretary 

 

Directors’ Reports 

Mr. Allen, BHS and BMS band: Upcoming events: May 16 choral concert, May 17 Jazz Ensemble, 

May 18 band concert, May 30 Memorial Day Parade, May 31 Commencement band, June 3 

tryouts for field commanders and squad leaders. BHS band members who also participate in the 

Cleveland Youth Wind Symphony will perform on Friday, May 20, with Ryan Anthony who is 

raising money for cancer research. He was a member of the Canadian Brass and started a 

foundation to fight cancer. 

Mr. Awad, BMS and BHS band: BMS  trip to Cedar Point on May 7, BMS concert May 9,  Barnes 

& Noble performance May 13, BMS Jazz Band and Band concert on May 19: 5/6 grade at 6:30, 

7/8 grade at 7:30, the 7/8 band will perform Sandusky then go to Cedar Point on May 21, BMS 

band will perform at the gazebo on Memorial Day after the parade. 

Mrs. Singler, BMS and BHS orchestra: 7/8 grade orchestra concert and 4-8 concert and awards 

on May 9,  BMS orchestra to Sandusky and Cedar Point as well, BHS Orchestra performed at 

Normandy, Glenview, BMS and the Bay Village Women's Scholarship Luncheon. 

   

Mrs. Gess, BHS choral: May 16 Spring concert, dresses have been chosen for show choir, 

Choraleers will perform at Baccalaureate and Graduation, awarded an Excellent at state 

competition.  

Mrs. Rohlke, Rockettes: Thank you for the wonderful Ballroom Blitz, the girls were happy to 

help. 

 

President’s Report 

Patrick Murphy 



Charitable donation registration is done with the state; senior scholarship announced: Matt 

Szekely, Rachael Boggess, and Claire Reid; summer scholarships 3 in, 3 more coming at $100 

each; Barb Caskey agreed to do membership drive for one more year; pool booked for 

membership drive in August; sports wear checking with Nancy Geshke; band showcase is in 

need of a volunteer; photographer/vc needs a volunteer; chaperones checking with Julie Ware; 

half time snack - Sharon Garner/Christine Reed; Karen Jordan choral dresses; after game 

gatherings will be organized by the vp. 

Treasurer’s Report 

Per Patrick Murphy; income is highest in years so uniform purchases and director's requests will 

be considered. Taxes: Mrs. Stradtman checking books and plans to close June 30. Receipts must 

be turned in by then; transfer to new treasurer July 1. 

 

Committee/Board Reports 

Ballroom Blitz was outstanding: Tracy Diebel requests a co-chair, the fundraiser made almost 

$9,000. 

Uniforms: volunteers needed for inspection for the Memorial Day parade,  have new polos been 

ordered placed for polos? new raincoats numbers/sizes needed, new marcher/freshman 

meeting needs planned as well as uniform issue night. 

Old Business 

Rockette flags/silks $40 ea total $1200; jackets ordered; would like to pay some of bill before 

June 30.  

 

New Business 

Tux returns: choir/band Cathy McPhillips;  Concert band blazers Kathy Reid; choir dresses Karen 

Jordan; band dresses; will not collect BHS orchestra polos;  board members meet to sort old 

records; music director requests for funding: get those in asap. 

Landmark Fundraising until Dec. 31, Door to Door Membership drive: Wed. Aug. 17; Content 

Marketing - Sat. Sept. 3, two shifts - 20 people for each to raise $3500. 

 

 

 



Board Elections  2016-17 

President - Susan Evans 

VP - Julie Harms 

Treasurer - Dave Johnson 

Corresponding Secretary - Kristen Dodd 

Recording Secretary - Tracy Diebel 

 

Meeting adjourned 8:00 pm 


